

THE UNIVERSITY OF OKLAHOMA STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION



UNDERGRADUATE STUDENT CONGRESS  
Session XCVIII

General Body Meeting  
7:00 pm, Tuesday, October 24, 2017  
Devon Hall 120

Session XCVIII

**Roll Call**

**Flag Salute – Associate Lee**

**Approval of Minutes**

**Representative Al-Michael seconded by Representative Coen**

**Chair's Report-** I hope you're all doing well. Reminder that the It's On Us Committee applications are open on Orgsync. I encourage you all to apply by Friday at midnight. Also, if you are running for a seat, please follow Title 7 election rules and send in your graphics for approval. I don't want any grievances against Congress, and while I don't anticipate any of those, I just want you all to have your bases covered. I'm kind of sick, so try and speak up today and help me out. Sanah will be helping me a little tonight as well. As always, use "on information" if you have any questions.

**Vice Chair's Report-** Hey guys. I'm looking into revamping the liaison program. It's been changed over the years, so again we're looking to changing it again. If you have ideas for the brainstorming phase, please come talk to me. And about the meeting tonight, make sure you're raising your hands.

**Secretary's Report-** Hey guys! As always, if you're an associate, please sign in on the sheet up front. Like Kaylee said, please apply to be on the It's On Us Taskforce. This an initiative near and dear to many of our hearts, and we would love to see lots of Congress involvement since it was started by a couple of us in Congress. It's a really great organization. And lastly, it is almost the end of the month, which means it is almost the end of your time to do constituent service and office hours. After you're done with your community service, please fill out the October Constituent Service Hour form on our Orgsync page, so I can know that you did it. Heads up, it does require a picture of you at your event or with the people of the organization, so be aware of that and get that before you leave the group. Emails will go out tomorrow for those of you who have not completed these requirements, so please be aware of the schedule and keep on top of it!

OI Lalani – in the spirit of Halloween, if you want to wear a costume on our October 31<sup>st</sup> meeting, that would be cool.

OI Bishop: could wearing a costume count as constituent service?

Cordova/Lalani/Rains-Saucedo: haha, no.

OI Bishop: could this be required of all Congress members?

Rains-Saucedo: no

OI Thompson: could we have a costume contest?

Lalani: We will give out prizes for 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> places, but don't expect much with our budget. They will most likely come out of pocket. Be spirited and have fun with it!

## Committee Reports-

- **Academic Affairs:** pretty good meeting that was pretty quick. We didn't see any legislation. There was a student concern regarding the cost of obtaining an official transcript. What we found was that if you go to the office in person, it's free. If you order one online, it is \$4.
- **Communications:** no report
- **Congressional Administration:** pretty busy meeting this week. We discussed a bill to codify the way we do nominations to the Regent's boards in the future, but did not pass out yet. We will be seeing that legislation next week in committee. We talked about another student concern dealing with methods of how to fill open seats. Lively discussion about that, but no action on it yet. We also began to review drafts of the Code rewrite, and those will start coming next week. 980801 got a rec of do pass. 980606 got a rec of no rec. Also, if you are on ConAd, come talk to me after this meeting. And lastly, in order for me to make agendas for my committee, if you have a bill that needs to go to ConAd, please get it to me by 2pm on Tuesdays.
- **External Affairs:** all at city council meeting.
- **Human Diversity:** we didn't meet this past week. Ali and I apologize for the delay on the Dear Young Person campaign. The South Oval was full this week, so we're hoping for Monday/Tuesday next week.
- **Problems and Projects:** super long meeting, so thanks to my committee for sticking it out. We saw legislation for the Crimson Cruisers and it got a rec of do pass, so that's on the agenda for tonight. We also talked about lighting and that went to big exec to discuss further. Chris Glenn, the director of parking services, was awesome and addressed a lot of concerns. We want to work on humanizing parking services under the new director. Parking is getting better, we promise. We're starting to look at the new survey responses, and will be working with the Communications Chair to get more of those. A lot of people left "other" responses, so we looked at all of those and are going through what we can do about those. Tell me if you want to see those, but they were sent out to the committee chairs.
- **Sustainability:** we discussed many of our ongoing projects. We also had a new idea that is small, but equally effective where we could create a flyer to go in the napkin holders around campus with facts about sustainability (food waste, etc.). Great work going on in my committee.
- **Ways and Means:** this last week we had a 2-hour meeting. We saw 17 organizations and funded 15 of those. Good meeting overall, and aux 9 will be seen tonight.

## Liaison Reports

Lee: tomorrow QSA has a Halloween bash where you can wear your costumes. It's at 7pm in Zarrow Hall.

## Special Orders

### Student Concerns

### Old Business

### Items to Be Considered

980305 – A Resolution Reinforcing the and Calling for the Expansion of the Crimson Cruiser Bike Share Program on Behalf of the Student Body (Khan/Al-Michael) (PnP – rec of do pass)

### **Representative Yawn seconded by Representative Ball**

Al-Michael: this is a resolution in support of the Crimson Cruiser bike share program. Last year we had the largest freshman class ever enter OU and great majority of students were using the bike service. The bikes are on a 2-year trial run, and with this we will send out our support for the continuation of this service. The people we want to send this resolution to will see that we support the bike share program. As you know, a lot of people use this program, myself included and many of you.

Crisp: I'm the former chief of staff under Daniel and Michael's administration and I worked to create this program and have worked on the bike logistics themselves. If you have any number questions or questions about the process, please ask them.

Carter: can you say bicycle in German?

Crisp: I don't remember how too, oops.

Bishop: are we under a contract with Gotcha Bikes that would not allow us to get more bikes?

Crisp: the contract does not delegate that. It delegates the price per bike per month not the amount of bikes we can have.

*Swearingin: will you be accepting co-sponsors?*

*Al-Michael: yes*

Fees: do you mind going over the statistics on the cost of the bikes?

Al-Michael: for 1 bike it costs \$110 for maintenance. We have about 75 and that is \$110 per month per bike. With those numbers I believe the total is almost \$100,000 a year per bike. Expansion would mean higher costs, but it would be worth it.

Crisp: that's correct. What those prices do is provide OU a hands-off experience with operation of the bikes. It's all handled by Gotcha Bikes. The reason we pay that amount is because buying, for example, a \$60 bike means that we can't track them, don't know who is renting them or for how long, how to attach the fees to people, and Gotcha Bikes also replaces the bike if something happens to it. Ultimately, it provides us the opportunities we need and makes sure we always have 75 bikes.

*Lalani: friendly striking Jabar Shumate and replacing him with Chris Glenn and Brynn Daves?*

*Al-Michael: yes*

Cassidy: is it your opinion that expanding the program would alleviate the problem that there are not bikes distributed around campus because they become concentrated in hubs like Lloyd Noble throughout the day?

Al-Michael: yes. What Representative Khan and I have proposed is to increase the number of bikes for reasons like that. Because of the high population on campus, I think that adding more bikes would resolve issues of getting more bikes around campus. Like I discussed earlier, we can help bring those bikes back to more hubs on campus.

Swearingin: can you describe some of the sponsorship details with corporate industries to increase funding?

Crisp: First, we want to reduce the cost of the bikes. We want this program to be around for more than 2 years. This was paid for by the student reserve activity fee that Congress allocates. It was a one-time fund and that's it. When that money in the account runs out, it's gone. Some sponsors would be a system sponsor through Gotcha Bikes. We are looking through AT&T and Coca-Cola. We are also looking for departmental program sponsors with people inside OU. We could put their department logo on the baskets of the bikes. For example: "Sponsored by the OU Department of Biology."

Al-Michael: we have used this bike share program more than any other schools in just one week of usage. This is obviously helping students on campus.

Rains-Saucedo: isn't it just the general student activity fee leftovers, not only the congress one?

Crisp: yes. Student affairs allocates money into the account as well.

## **Consent – Representative Ata**

### **Bill Passed by unanimous consent**

980516 – Auxiliary Funding 9 (Chism) (WAM – rec of do pass)

#### **Representative Carson seconded by Representative Yawn**

Chism: Economics Club got \$357.50 for food reimbursement for the Jill Castilla event they hosted recently. Capoeira Club got \$475 for instructor fees for dance workshops and food for meetings. Science Olympiad Alumni Association got \$450 for supplies for materials for volunteering. Oklahoma Intercollegiate Legislature got \$600 for hotel fees and registration fees for Session. Black Ladies Inspiring Success and Service got \$400 for food, beverages, printing promotion, and supplies for conferences and meetings. American Society for Microbiology got \$250 for pizza for meetings. Christian Legal Society got \$500 for food for meetings and a cookout, guest speakers, and charity events. Black Student Association got \$550 for the Homecoming Food Banquet. Veg Club got \$250 for food and posters. OU Men's Rugby got \$1700 for game fees. Minority Women's Conference got \$195 for rentals, food, beverages, and printing for a panel. Mock Trial got \$950 for hotel costs and printing for regionals. International Advisory Committee got \$1,098 for printing, and food for general board meetings. Sooners Helping Sooners got \$300 for food, and printing for need change November. Finally, Queer Student Association got \$933.05 for a Halloween party, Queersgiving, a tie-dye event, and Winter Send Off.

DeAngeli: for OIL, you said they \$600 in your report, but the breakdown says \$6,000. Which is correct?

Chism: I meant to say that they received \$6,000 dollars NOT \$600.

Fees: why was OIL funded that much?

Chism: they have good fiscal history.

Carson: what is the Capoeira Club?

Chism: I'll read you exactly what they have on their application: The primary purpose of the Capoeira Club at OU is to provide an opportunity for OU students and other community members to learn and practice Capoeira Angola, an Afro-Brazilian tradition that combines music, dance, and martial arts. Capoeira Angola is a slow practice with minimal contact and a systematic pedagogy for safe, gradual learning. Another purpose of the Capoeira Club is to foster a supportive community for students from a wide range of backgrounds to have positive social experiences, stay in shape, and have fun.

Ata: how much is left?

Chism: \$12,367

OI Quick: how long does this money in auxiliary have to last us?

Chism: until the end of the year. There is some money left in the reserve that is not included in the number I just gave. New number soon, once George and I figure that out.

OI Carson: academic or calendar year?

Chism: through May.

Grane: could we expect another bill like this for \$6,000 for OIL?

Chism: if they apply again, maybe. If they ask for \$6,000 for something like pizza party for 5 people, then no. But, they have every right to apply again. They are also open to every member of the campus and things like that are taken into consideration, so they could get funding like that again, yes.

### **Motion to move to a roll call vote**

#### **Representative Quick seconded by Representative Pham**

#### **Bill passed by a roll call vote of 27-0-0**

980606 – An Act of Procedure Appointing the Communications Chair for Session 98 (Rains-Saucedo/Lalani/Cordova) (ConAd – rec of no rec)

#### **Representative Coen seconded by Representative Carson**

Lalani: this fills the vacant Communications Chair position. We had 3 amazing applicants that we did an application and an interview process for. We ultimately chose Richard Holt. I'll let him speak about his qualifications and ideas. Really quickly, we need an amendment to add his name to the legislation, so I will need that offered.

Holt: Hi everyone. I'm Richard, for those of you that don't know me. I'm an associate of Congress. I applied because I believe that we need to reach out to the students more. There's a lot of events I want to plan that can get us out there. There's too many people on this campus that don't know we exist, and that's a problem.

*Ball: will you accept the friendly you proposed?*

*Lalani: yes*

Carson: you mentioned you have plans to create a bond between the body and SGA/Congress. How do you plan to do that, like what events would you plan?

Holt: we've had Cupcakes and Congress in the past, which I would like to continue, but expand. I want to plan more events like that where we're out there on a regular basis. Similarly, I want to revamp our social media, so the students can follow us and get in the know about what all we're doing. I also want to post representative info around campus, so that people in high trafficked areas can know who their representatives are.

Thompson: you were previously a member of the Problems and Projects Committee. Are you planning on finishing those projects as well as what is your engagement going to be like to get projects shared?

Holt: I will be finishing those, of course. As some of you know, we have a meeting next Friday that I will go to. I plan on working with committees a lot during my time as Communications Chair. One thing I want to

do is send representatives from communications to committee meetings, so that we know what is going on and that way we can get information out about projects happening.

Carson: any social media experience?

Holt: other than my own accounts, I mean I have worked on certain campaigns for groups of people. I have aspects of that experience. My assistants also have more experience and great ideas, and it will be a process among us all to get things published.

Quick: how many Instagram followers do you have?

Holt: enough.

Fees: who are the other folks helping you?

Holt: Tasneem Al-Michael and Jake Hulin. They were the other 2 candidates and I know they have a lot to bring.

Fees: will you be sharing dank memes?

Holt: as often as possible, of course.

Crisp: what will you be doing to utilize the already existing features like Orgsync that are not used much?

Holt: OUMM's could be used a lot better. There are other methods as well, like Orgsync and such. We're not utilizing those outlets as well as we could be. For example, chalking and posting things around campus. There are a lot of avenues for reaching students that we could explore. I've talked with my assistants, and we came up with the idea of doing public office hours outside of the Conoco and having a presence on campus.

Bishop: for his assistants, they remain in their committees right?

Lalani: yes

Swearengin: I'm sure we had well qualified candidates. But, could you please explain why Richard is the nominee before us?

Lalani: we took in a lot of factors. Some things we emphasized were time commitment, passion, and ideas. During Richard's interview, we talked about his ideas and his projects and they were great. The way he wanted to change our social media combined with his passion, made us know he could be held accountable to the work and growth of Communications, and that is something we were missing in the past.

## **Consent – Representative Quick**

### **Bill passed by unanimous consent**

980801 – Polling Location Act of Fall 2017 (Abernathy/Cassidy) (ConAd – rec of do pass)

#### **Representative Yawn seconded by Representative Huff**

Abernathy: thanks for having me again. So nice to see your beautiful faces. I saw some of you at the Debate last night; thank you all for coming. Every voting semester I have to propose physical polling locations. It's been approved in GSS, so tonight I am here to plead that you pass them as well. We've chosen 2 locations: the bottom of the Biz near the bookmark on the lower level, and in the Union near the IT Store. In the past we have done one in front of Dale, but in the past year, we have run into complications with that location with things like electricity, Wi-Fi, and rain/weather. Right now we are bringing everything back and being safe with these. We are thinking about maybe bringing locations to Walker Adams Mall and other locations around campus in the future like the Spring elections.

Carson: will you be having cookies this year?

Abernathy: yes, and they will be great.

Swearengin: I've worked the Dale Hall location and many think it useful. Why did we only do 2 as opposed to proposing a 3<sup>rd</sup> on the South Oval?

Abernathy: Maddie and I talked about this. She was in charge of the locations and we have gone back and forth. We decided to play it safe this semester and not pour money into this location that has failed in the past. We decided to hold back this semester, and next semester find new locations. Dale hasn't always been the most reliable. We're looking at expanding Wi-Fi in Walker Adams Mall, or putting polling locations in the engineering quad, or near Price for future elections. Like I said, the Code only calls for 1 on one day. We are doing 2 over 2 days. These two areas are what we believe are the most foot-trafficked.

Fees: for next semester, did you consider maybe the Caf or Cate where food/freshman are?

Abernathy: One thing that factored into 2 polling locations was the time-frame and getting people to actually work at those locations. This semester we already have people willing to work them. I'm willing to look into that idea, though.

Swearingin: by pulling back, do we run the risk of having less voter turnout?

Abernathy: we are taking that risk, but we're pouring more resources into these 2 locations. We're taking a risk with not doing Dale, but anything went wrong with that location, we wouldn't want that. We have focused on these 2 locations we have. There was an article in the Daily that said an average of 11% of students vote and we're pouring our resources into increasing that through these 2 locations. We will work more into boosting those efforts.

Ball: how much does it cost to run a polling location?

Abernathy: it's more so the logistics of getting people to work them and then what happens if it can't work from Wi-Fi, storms, etc.

Ball: you said you already have a lot of people; would it really be that difficult to get them for the 3<sup>rd</sup> site if you have an excess of people?

Abernathy: this bill was drafted before the email was sent out to people. Maggie has had to reach out to student organizations in the past, so when we drafted this, we were trying to cover all of our bases.

Crisp: has any statistical analysis of how many students have voted at Dale in the past been done?

Abernathy: we tried 2 years ago, but it didn't turn out to be anything of significant. Polling operators change throughout the day, so the message gets lost and the numbers we got were not reliable. It's extra hard to keep track when everyone is voting through Orgsync as well. We can look into that, but logistically it is hard.

Rains-Saucedo: did you think about maybe having one inside Dale to avoid weather and other problems?

Abernathy: we did not think about that, but I think that Dale is shoulder-to-shoulder during busy hours, so placing a table...

### **Motion to extend time for questions to the end of the list**

#### **Representative Ball seconded by Representative Quick**

Abernathy: in the middle of rush hour would be pretty dangerous. Also, we tried to keep locations off to the side while still being in the hubs.

Yawn: with the decrease of stations, what resources are you trying to take to up the voting turnout?

Abernathy: In the past we have wanted banners at the stations, but that has not happened. I have submitted designs for banners and table cloths to printing services.

Scimeca: what hours are they open?

Abernathy: 9 am-9pm on both days.

Ata: how did you determine the foot traffic at these locations and preference them over other locations?

Abernathy: traditionally polling sites have been in the Union and Biz. They are central hubs and it is kind of where everyone congregates. They're high traffic areas because of this. Moving forward, we are going to be looking at specific locations where people stay on campus. For example, the engineering quad. As a freshman engineering student, I know that I spent much of my class time around that area throughout the whole day. We're also looking at having locations in the residence halls in the future to bolster that voting turnout. Also Farzaneh Hall for international students. Looking at locations like these where people are. In the future, we could send out an email prior to elections and get input about places.

Swearingin: in your opinion, how would you feel about a Code Annotated amendment to codify a minimum of 4 locations?

Abernathy: The Code calls for a min of 1 right now. I would support one calling for more, but I don't know if 4 is the magic number. Maybe 2 on both days, which is what we're doing. I'm not sure on the number, but I'm for sure in for increasing the amount.

Lalani: When will organizations be notified about whether or not they'll be able to poll and where?

Abernathy: Maggie has handled that and it is all sent out.

Ata: does it concern you at all that these are indoors and out of sight of people walking outdoors?

Abernathy: it does not concern me because we tried to make them visible in high traffic areas still. I agree with your point that an outdoor location would be efficient, it just didn't work out that way this semester.

Carson: did you consider having one maybe at the Rec because freshman go there?

Abernathy: great idea. More than open to working with any of you on the legislation next semester. Myself and Maggie are open to working with anyone.

Ball: in the 4 places you listed as ideas, you didn't put a station at any of those. The majority of freshman do not go to the Biz or the Union because their classes are not there. Did it occur to you that less freshman will go there to vote?

Abernathy: in my experience, I did visit the Biz a lot as a freshman and voted there that year. We have taken what we have done in the past, and scaled it back a bit. We're making extra efforts to publicize the physical voting locations and working with the SGA Webmaster to bring awareness to the locations. We're looking into future locations that are freshman dominated like the engineering quad. To the effect that we haven't looked at student schedules, that could be something we could look at coming up.

Rivera: is it in your belief that these 2 locations will create the highest voting turnout?

Abernathy: yes. We are trying to maximizing the turnout this semester, yes. These locations coupled with the publicity team working on getting all the information out there, could bolster turnout. I'm not sure if we'll have the same levels (18%) as last year because of the national Presidential Election, but we are certainly trying to get close.

Fees: will you put posters outside the union alerting people?

Abernathy: We're trying. There's a company on Main Street that I've reached out to to make the giant sidewalk stickers as a new way to publicize the election.

Coen: because you say resources were a problem, did you consider moving one to another location not so close to the other?

Abernathy: I agree with that point. When we decided on these 2 places, it was because they were central hubs and not academically affiliated where we're showing preference to one academic sector over another. They are these neutral buildings on campus. That was something we considered, but mostly we chose these 2 places because they are high-traffic areas that we have traditionally been used. We wanted to keep them there;

Cassidy: considering students can vote from anywhere, what extra measures are you taking to promote this way of voting?

Abernathy: Maggie, in her interview, said that she wanted to make voting at these physical locations an experience again. That's why we're ordering "I Voted" stickers again, getting awesome cookies, and reaching out to OU printing. I think we are trying to make it more of an experience, and you'll see even more of that next semester with a better time-frame.

Swearengin: in order to raise the pitiful average of 11%, we need to inspire students to vote. How are you going to inspire them to go to the polls and the website when advertisements don't always do that?

Abernathy: in the article in the Daily, I mentioned that it also takes great candidates, and we have them. The candidates themselves brought people to the Debate that they've inspired, and I have no doubt that we could see higher numbers. I think we'll see fine turnouts because of our initiatives and the great candidates we have.

**Consent – Representative Quick**

**Objection – Representative Swearengin**

**Motion to move to a roll call vote**

**Representative Ball seconded by Representative Ata**

**Bill passed by a roll call vote of 23-2-3**

**New Business**

**Follow-Up Reports**

Williams: I hope you all are doing well, DeBarr is still a thing, so I am at a City Council meeting to express some further things. Thank you all for the support in the past few weeks. We've still got a long road ahead of us. I invite you all to come out to the Press Conference with me tomorrow to change the name!

Fees: where is the press conference?

Lalani: we'll let you know

Fees: there was a meeting today between Big Exec and Brain Ellis, and we got some answers about concerns with lighting. We are looking into that and it is important to us.

Thompson: we are looking for people who would like to join a light hunting taskforce. He wants LNC data for 2 weeks, so if you want to help on one night and send us some info, that would be cool.

OI Quick: are we talking about fluorescent lights?

Thompson: LNC lights. They don't think there are enough cars there for it to warrant the lights coming on in some places. We want to say that that is not correct and urge that student safety is promoted.

OC Rains-Saucedo: we're talking about the sections of LNC beyond the bus loop. They normally keep those off. We want statistics of when lights are on and off and how many cars are there at those points, especially when they're off.

Fees: also looking into lights being blacked out by the library. The reason we found out they do this is to let the mums grow.

OC Rains-Saucedo: the mums are part of the Molly Shi Boren Foundation beautification project and the lights are bad for the mum growth, so the shade goes on the lights. They are going to look and see how lit the lighting really is and if it is matching the quota they mandate (1 per 75 feet).

### **Items for Future Agenda**

980705 - An Act Appointing a Superior Court Justice (Rains-Saucedo) → ConAd

980517 – Auxiliary Funding 10 (Chism) → WAM

980203 - A Resolution Regarding Pocket Points and Student Attention in Class (Bishop) → AA

980910 – A Resolution Regarding Resources For Students Experiencing Domestic Violence (Cassidy) → HD

### **Announcements and Comments**

Rains-Saucedo: A couple of housekeeping things. You guys did better about it tonight, but please remember to direct your questions and don't speak without be recognized. We need to be following ParliPro and also making sure we are able to get everything in the minutes. Also, make sure when we're seeing legislation, don't ask questions already asked by someone like 3 people earlier. Look at the minutes on the screen, so that we're not wasting the Body's or the author's time. Overall, ya'll are doing great

Lalani: wear the costumes on Halloween!

Yawn: we have 3 performances coming up: The ballet November 3-12. We are still having Noises Off this Thursday-Sunday at Reynolds Performing Arts Center. We also have a staged reading of "Seven" this Thursday and Friday.

Ball: I started a philanthropy called Faith for the Fallen. It is an event to raise money for a flag-folding project. Once we get those flags, they will go to elementary schools can write notes and then the flag will be donated to veteran hospitals. If you want to donate, go to my Instagram.

Fees: this Thursday, OIL has a meeting in Gaylord 2020 at 7:30om. Come see why we got \$6,000.

Kalvacherla: this Friday HSA is having a corn maze for \$15

Bishop: I am the Chair of the Student Advisory Board for the State Regents. We have meetings monthly where we discuss concerns students have. We will craft recommendations that we should give to the State Regents when we meet with them. If you have any state-wide concerns that you want addressed, besides parking and money, let me know. We invite speakers to come every month and this month we are hearing about health insurance and mental health.

Lobaugh: CAC Film Series is showing Get Out on Thursday at 7:30 on the South Oval. Come at 7:30 to get some snacks and the movie starts at 8pm I believe.

Holt: sorry for spamming about the book sale this weekend, but it was awesome. I got 24 books, so. I did receive a lot of interest for volunteering, and behalf of that, pleas let me know if you're looking for other volunteer opportunities as well.

Al-Michael: November 17<sup>th</sup> talk with George Henderson hosted by the Fine Arts Student Advisory Council.

Carson: internship boost. Current Conversations, follow us on all social media. November 5<sup>th</sup> at 1pm is the DACA special. Also, CAC is putting on a speaker's bureau and Dari who works at ESPN and is a Gaylord Alum is coming out. I'll email those times out to be in the minutes.

Tiger: Halloween is coming up. I just want to make it known that cultures are not costumes. I could go on and on about this for hours, but cultural appropriation is never okay, so please be aware of that with your costumes.



**Final Roll Call**

Chair: Kaylee Rains-Saucedo

Vice-Chair: Sanah Lalani

Secretary: Mackenzie Cordova

<b>Session 98</b>	<b>General 10/24</b>
Al-Michael, Tasneem	x
Ata, Muneeb	x
Baker, Colin	abs
Ball, Carson	x
Bergman, Victoria	x
Bhaktaram, Ananya	ex
Bishop, Kimberley	x
Bonic, Karla	x
Bray, Matthew	x
Buckley, Anna-Gray	x
Carson, Haley	x
Carter, Christopher	x
Chen, Julianna	x
Chism, Hennessey	x
Coen, Noah	x
Cordova, Mackenzie	x
Curley, Nicholas	abs
DeAngeli, Emma	x
Do, Khanh	x
Hedgorth, Joseph	ex
Hoefke, Madeleine	x
Huff, Greyson	x
Keefer, Braden	x
Khan, Adam	ex
Kuketz, Timothy	x
Lalani, Sanah	x
Layne, Alexander	ex
Mazeitis, Jake	ex
McClintic, Alexander	ex
Pham, Daniel	x
Quick, Samuel	x
Rivera, Tyler	x
Rojas, Julio	ex
Ryana, Naomee	abs
Smith, Brian	ex
Swearengin, Brandon	x
Thomas, Hailey	ex
Thompson, Gabriela	x

Tiger, Sophie Marie	x
Williams, Dan	ex
Yawn, Jon	x
<b>Present</b>	26
<b>Absent</b>	3
<b>Excused</b>	10

<b>Session 98</b>	<b>980305</b>	<b>980516</b>	<b>980606</b>	<b>980801</b>
Al-Michael, Tasneem		y		a
Ata, Muneeb		y		a
Baker, Colin				
Ball, Carson		y		n
Bergman, Victoria		y		y
Bhaktaram, Ananya				
Bishop, Kimberley		y		y
Bonic, Karla		y		y
Bray, Matthew		y		y
Buckley, Anna-Gray		y		y
Carson, Haley		y		y
Carter, Christopher		y		y
Chen, Julianna		y		y
Chism, Hennessey		y		y
Coen, Noah		y		y
Cordova, Mackenzie		y		y
Curley, Nicholas				
DeAngeli, Emma		y		y
Do, Khanh				y
Hedgorth, Joseph				
Hoefke, Madeleine		y		y
Huff, Greyson		y		y
Keefer, Braden		y		y
Khan, Adam				
Kuketz, Timothy		y		y
Lalani, Sanah		y		y
Layne, Alexander				
Mazeitis, Jake				
McClintic, Alexander				
Pham, Daniel		y		a
Quick, Samuel		y		y
Rivera, Tyler		y		y
Rojas, Julio				
Ryana, Naomee				
Smith, Brian				
Swearengin, Brandon		y		n
Thomas, Hailey				
Thompson, Gabriela		y		y
Tiger, Sophie Marie		y		y
Williams, Dan				

Yawn, Jon		y		y
<b>Yes</b>	0	27	0	23
<b>No</b>	0	0	0	2
<b>Abstain</b>	0	0	0	3